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After months of patiently and impatiently waiting for news, it's all getting very busy all at 

once! 

 

Our planning appeal has reached the top of the queue and has been allocated a Planning 

Inspector.  The appeals process is handled nationally, so let's hope for a speedy decision. 

 

Volunteers are scoping out some new activities.  If you have been thinking about helping, 

please get in touch as there is plenty to do this summer. 

Coastal Revival Fun 
 
We had the fantastic news that the Coastal 

Revival Fund has granted the pier £50,000.  

This is a tremendous step forward and 

couldn't have come at a better time.  We are 

now starting to get quotes and meet with 

contractors who want to get involved.  

 
 

 

We were delighted to welcome our MP, 

James Cartlidge to come and celebrate with 

volunteers at the pier, and the photo was 

featured in the East Anglian Daily Times 

online and in print. 

 
 

 



Save the Date: 26th April 
 

We hope to see you at Shotley village hall at 

an informal investors' meeting on Friday 26th 

April, doors open at 7pm 

 

We hope to present the latest plans and 

maybe, just maybe, some news. 

 

 
 

 

April Coffee Morning Artist 
 

Rosemary Claydon will be our Artist of the 

Month for April. 

 

"I wanted to paint when I retired and at first I 

spent hours with my sketch book in quiet 

corners at Pinmill.  Courses at Snape and 

Flatford Mill followed. 

 

Nowadays I use watercolours, gouache, 

newsprint, pastels, and ink. I find it difficult to 

part with paintings as they are full of 

memories." 

 

 
 

Red Lion Coffee Mornings 
 
Weds 3rd April 10.30am – 12 

 

Our monthly coffee morning at The Red Lion, 

Main Road, Chelmondiston, IP9 1DX 

 

Only £5 for tea/coffee and cake 

 

 
 



 
 

Peninsula: Land and Sea 

 

Come and join us at Shotley 

Church on 15 and 16 June 

 
Instagram and Twitter 
 
Please let us know if you put images of the 

pier on Instagram or Twitter as we can 

promote these images.  This moody misty 

photo by Anthony Cullen (Pin Mill Sunshine 

Stores) received thousands of views when 

we shared it on Twitter and Instagram (with 

his permission of course) 

 

Our Instagram and social media pages can 

be accessed by visiting our website (address 

below) and clicking on the icons at the 

bottom of the Home page. 
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